
Kingfield Neighborhood Association 

Meeting Minutes, December 14, 2011

Present:  Chris Sur, Scott Bordon, Jon Barber, Marshall Ormsrud, Arthur Knowles, Tamara Eirten,  Randy Niemiec, Brian Thorton, Victoria Pena, and Brook Lemm-Tabor
Absent:  Mark Brandow, Marshall Ornsrud, Rachel Bond

Guests:  Sarah Linnes-Robinson, Matt Perry – President of NEHBA
Welcome Brian Thorton to the board, motion by Chris and seconded Arthur.  Passes unanimous
I.  Community Forum – 

A.  Matt Perry – President of NEHBA.  Gave a short presentation of the outreach holiday marketing.  Gave overview of their 5 point program for holiday campaign toolkit, refreshed directory and updated NEHBA site, now also on Facebook and Twitter, partnering with local media; mentioned on Fox 9 and in SW Journal.Board Discussion on Role and Needs to replace NRP for Kingfield 

II.  Update on Redevelopment Committee – 3 individuals wish to be added to the redevelopment committee: Katie Anthony, Jesse Vanderbules, and Mary Wallace.
Scott accepted the request and they will be seated.

III.  Reports
A.  Secretary Report – no comments on the November minutes and Scott made motion to approve as submitted, JobyLynn seconded and it was passed with one abstention by Arthur.

B.  Treasurers Report – JobyLynn asked Sarah to give the overview
1.  We got $$ from the city this month so an increase will be apparent in our net assets.

2.  Final Report on Solar Project has been submitted.

3.  Still running under budget for the year for expenses

4.  Will be preparing a report for review as a result of the executive board meeting which was held prior to the meeting and will be given next week.

IV.  New Business
A.  Redevelopment–business node was discussed recently for the area near 39th Street.  Redevelopment Committee recommends that Mulroy’s shop be raised from a R2B zone to C2 zone and asked that the loading dock be moved to be more in line with their existing parking lot rather than VanNest behind their business.  

1.  JobyLynn had a few questions and a discussion of some length followed regarding her concerns with the current business traffic.  It was suggested that we try to help Mulroy’s be a good neighbor to those that live behind his business on VanNest.  
2.  Arthur presented the motion that we back the proposed zoning change to allow Mulroy’s R2B to C2.  There is no second and Arthur has been asked to go back and explore the issue again with the owner regarding some of the concerns raised at our meeting.
B.   
Executive committee report – 

1.  We need a new executive committee member to fill the seat of Vice President recently vacated by Pam Taylor.  Nominations were requested to fill this seat.  The new VP would serve until the May election.  
a.  The responsibilities of the office are:

1.  If the President if absent, the VP takes over

2.  Work with the Executive Committee 

3.  Serve in absence of the President in other functions

b.  No one volunteered to assume this position tonight and we will bring the item to the board again next month.

2.  No other items will need addressing at this time.

3.  If you have any ideas for the agenda, please let Sarah know so that we can publicize our meeting in a better manner to possibly aide in community outreach.

V.  
Old Business

A.  Land Bank/Community Garden issue.  Chris noted that he had been in conversation with a new contact downtown and gave an overview of his discussions.  

1.  It would be a quit claim deed and we would be taking it as is.

B.  Review of email list policy using Schools

1.  Youth and Schools Committee had not met – but 3 committee members have sent in comments.  It was suggested that Youth and Schools should review the information and come up with language for policy for the board to review.

C.   Legacy Meeting – schedule has been moved up for re-doing playground equipment to 2013.  A number has been set forth of $225,000 with a request from the MPRB to match a certain amount.  The MPRB would like to see $300,000 total obtained for this purpose.
1.  Monies up to $42,500 were allocated for this year.
2.  Legacy committee has set up a list of items that totals approximately $60,000 that they would like to see happen.  Part of this was the playground upgrade.


3.  It was inquired as to whether or not the Legacy Committee had voted on the mural.

VI.  
Committees
A.  Redevelopment – Arthur noted that Steve Brandt showed up at the recent meeting and there was some talk about redesign for the pedestrian bridge.  There might be some talk about this project coming back to the table again regarding design, etc.
B.  Dog Park – moving forward approved by the full MRPB after committee review, tentatively set to open in the Park facility site by late summer.

C.  Green Committee- looking ahead to the year to come and trying to decide as how many, where, etc. for our gardens.

1.  Master garden program coming to neighborhood in March – exact dates to be determined.

D.  Solar report – included in packet.  We are now the hub of commercial solar, Twin Town Guitars, Quality Coaches, and Pat’s Tap

E.  Newsletter Committee – a newsletter will be printed in mid-March.  Stories will be needed by mid-February.  Board will need to make decisions about May meeting for publication in this newsletter.  This should be on the agenda for our January meeting.

F.  Youth and Schools – although no formal meeting, it has been decided that Ramsey Middle School will be the community middle school for our neighborhood.  Burroughs and Lyndale Elementary Schools will be feeder schools for this middle school.  Washburn will be the Senior High Facility.

G.  Acknowledgement of Neighbors who work on our behalf.

1.  Ben Rasmussen – for his work on Nicollet Avenue.  He has worked on issues the affect our neighborhood.  He was a good advocate for the retention of traffic control at the corner of 34th and Nicollet.
2.  Tyler Zabriske – acknowledged for working with the American Refugee committee and the work that people are doing that are making a difference.

H.  Crime Prevention and Safety – Marshall sent out some minutes for our review as he as absent tonight.  They are back to regular meetings.

I.   Event Committee- Randy noted that the committee met last week and that there will be an event called Empty Bowls.  Event will be hosted at Nicollet Square and will be a fundraiser for them.  Replies have been received from a few artists that they are willing to donate bowls for this event.  

1.  Details are still being worked out with regards to food preparation, etc.

J.  40th and Lyndale site – no report

K.  Transportation Projects – BRT/46th Street – new rumble re:  46th and Grand.  Sarah has written a letter to Anna Flintoff regarding the pedestrian issues that have arisen at this intersection.
1,  Nicollet Avenue Artists – 10 block stretch – information supplied in packets.  Committee is at point seeking key locations near the southern side of Lake Street and this side of 40th.  If you have ideas where art would be good, please let Sarah know.  Art must be in the public right of way so it must be durable.  Committee members include Mark Hines, with the Lyndale neighborhood as well as Sarah Linnes-Robinson from Kingfield, as well as a couple representatives from the city.
Motion to adjourn was made by Chris and seconded by Arthur
Respectfully submitted

Brook Lemm-Tabor
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